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Marion Ciopicz, our Auditor is away until October, so we have not been 

audited yet.  When he returns and the audit has been done, the official profit 

and loss will be distributed. 

This financial year we have made a small profit of $394.08, which is slightly 

down on last year.  We’ve bought glasses which have been used for the 

previous two seasons and should cover the next three seasons, so next 

financial year should be more profitable. 

The team registration fees were  raised from $15 to $25 to cover the cost of 

the tennisscores website (as well as trophies and pennants).  Somehow we 

managed to get the first two seasons free and being a small user, our fee for 

the current season was only $90 (which will be shown in the next financial 

year). 

At the time of writing this, there is only one outstanding fine from summer 

2012 season.  Forfeits seem to be less with the raising of the fine from $5 to 

$20. 

I have enjoyed this year, being involved in the running of the Association and 

look forward to another year. 

 

Heather Johnston 


